Liberal Studies Committee Minutes 
November 11, 1999 
Zink Conference Room 
3:15 PM 

Members present: M. Sadler, Xi Wang, B. Carter, D. Ausel, D. Pounds, B. Mitchell, 

B. Goodwin, W. Foran, R. Soni 

Members excused: C. Zoni, H. Anderson, M. Swinker 

Meeting called to order at 3:15 p.m. 

For information: 
Dr. Les Gottardi was given one time approval to teach CM 330 as writing intensive. 


The proposal for an Associate of Science in Accounting is now named Associate of Arts in Business Specializing in Accounting. The liberal studies requirements for an AA are satisfied 
and this was communicated to the UWUCC. 


Action: 
Approved minutes from October 21, 1999 meeting. 


LS 499 Constructing Appalachia, Dr. Matt Willen was approved on a Carter/Ausel motion. The 
proposer intends to add references from the disciplines of economics and political science to the 
current bibliography, as suggested by the College Curriculum Committee. 


Discussion: 
Report from Mary Sadler on the recent AGLS conference held in Richmond, VA. Faculty were 
encouraged to consider presenting papers at this conference next year in Chicago or in Pittsburgh 
at the 2001 conference. 


Discussed outcomes assessment and scheduling Gary Rice to attend a meeting for the purpose of 
providing general direction. He will be invited to the 11/18 meeting. 


Reported that Darlene Richardson and Charlene Bebko are interested in conducting a repeat 
survey of the one done in 1995. Mary Sadler will meet with them to determine more specific 
information about the request. 


Dr. Brenda Carter excused herself while faculty and student members of the LS committee 
discussed the current transition of curricular matters from the University Senate to APSCUF 
Representative Council. Following much discussion about the matter, it was decided that the 


Liberal Studies Committee would not issue a formal position statement on the situation at this 
time. At the transition committee meeting scheduled for 11/17, Mary Sadler will communicate 
the general sense of committee members that the present process has worked and APSCUF 


Representative Council, in its current structure, lacks administrative and student voice. It was generally felt that the university curriculum is a concern of faculty, students and administrative constituencies. 

Committee reminded to bring LS assessment tools/forms to the next meeting. 

Adjourned 5 p.m. 

